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What are they doing now??

Call it idle curiosity but most of us lead more interesting lives

when we are genuinely concerned about our colleagues. We really

like to know what so and so is doing now. From our contacts we

have selected a few, arranged in "no order".

Sue Bonsteel (formerly chief librarian of the Stratford Public

Library) won a seat on the City Council in the election of 1985.

Is she going to run in 1988? What was it like to make the

transition from "suppliant" to power broker? Will you tell us about

it for our next issue Sue?

It is not uncommon for librarians on their retirement to be

appointed to library boards but are there other librarian

politicians in Ontario. The only other one I know about is the

mayor of Prince George, B.C. who, at one time was the city's chief

librarian. Probably the most famous is columnist Doug Fisher, ex-

librarian and former Member of Parliament.

Ruth Konrad's marvelously active mind has always been one long step

ahead of most of us. Her article in the Globe and Mail, January

23, 1988, "Six-year Swim Through Proust" is a most entertaining

essay on the pleasures of finally reading "Remembrance of Things

Past". She admits that the first 50 pages always seemed to defeat

her as it has many of the rest of us, but her comments on her

efforts and the rewards are a pleasure to read. Obviously, she

keeps busy.



Mac Coleman, even before his retirement from the Red Deer Public

Library, kept himself busy writing vignettes of his remembrances of

the past. So far he has published four volumes under his own

imprint, The Kingfisher Press. Titles give: excellent clues to

contents, "Once Upon a Childhood", "Once Upon a Little Town", "Once

Upon the World and Me" and "Once Upon Toronto". He noted that he

had sold about 20,000 copies so lots of people like them.

There is no intent to hint that Mac is an antique but the

suggestion of selling leads directly to Marion Wilson's antique

shop in Merrickville, Ontario, a pretty limestone village a little

distance west of Ottawa. Marion told us that on her retirement

from the National Library, she started buying antiques for her

old/new house. Eventually she became a picker for the owner of the

antique shop and when it came up for sale she suddenly became an

owner. (If you don't know what a picker is, go and talk to

Marion.)

Al Bowron assures us in a recent letter he is not really retired

and his recent consulting job in West Germany certainly is

indicative of that. He has a little way to go to catch up to Keyes

Metcalf who was actively consulting for libraries well into his

nineties.

Dr. Olga Bishop of our Board of Directors is the recipient of the

OCULA Merit Award for 1987. The award will be presented at the

"Winterbreak" luncheon of the Ontario College and University

Library Association of OLA on February 26,1988. This award is the

latest in a series of honours which Dr.Bishop has received during

her distinguished career and in her "retirement". Among the awards

she has received are the Marie Tremaine Medal bestowed on her in

1981 by the Bibliographical Society of Canada for outstanding

service to Canadian bibliography, and in the same year the CIASLIS

award. The School of Library Science Alumni of the University of

Michigan honored her in 1985 with an award in recognition of her
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international leadership in librarianship. Dr. Bishop has not been

resting on her publishing laurels. She served as editor of a

history of Victoria Hospital, "Growing to Serve; a history of

Victoria Hospital, London, Ontario", published in 1985. Since then

she has been busy editing a series of historical publications of

particular interest to the London region: "North Talbot Road,

Westminster Township", published in 1986; "Glanworth, Westminster

Township", published in 1987, and a third to be published in 1988:

"Westminster Township, South East of the Thames".

Retirements at the National Library

The National Librarian in her review of the Library's activities in

1987 paid tribute to two distinguished staff members who retired in

that year:

Dr. Beryl Anderson, who headed the Library Documentation Centre

from 1973-1987, retired in May but was innnediately appointed

resource person to the Task Force on Canadian Library Statistics.

This body was established by the National Library to "address means

to improve the collection and accuracy of Canadian library

statistics". Dr. Anderson was asked to analyze existing

questionnaires for core data elements and to prepare a working

document on this for the Task Force. An interesting interview with

Dr. Anderson was published in the July August issue of the National

Library News.

Dr. Helmut Kallman who was Chief of the Music Division from its

inception in 1970 retired at the end of the year. Under his

guidance the Division has developed the largest collection of

Canadian music in the world. A scholar of the history of music in

Canada, Dr. Kaltman was one of three editors of the Encyclopedia of

Music in Canada. He was made a member of the Order of Canada in

April 1987.
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In Memoriam

We were saddened to learn that Jack Vickers died in the fall of

1987. He was one of Angus Mowat's English recruits and before his

retirement had been Chief Librarian of the Ajax Public Library.

Just a year before we mourned the loss of Jim Brown who was another

of our Eglish/Canadian colleagues. There must be a story yet to

be written on the librarian emigration frcan Great Britain in the

50's and early 60's.

Feliciter for February carried two stories of interest for many of

our members. York University has established the Mary Stevens

Memorial Fund in honour of Mary, who had led the York University

Library through the throes of automation until her untimely death

in 1987.

The same issue carried a report of the sudden death last December

of Dr. Laurent-G. Denis who had been a professor at the Faculty of

Library and Information Science, U of T since 1970. Larry was a

friend of librarians and libraries as well as a colleague of all of

us and he will be sorrily missed. We, at Ex Libris, are

particularly sorry since we had hoped to recruit him in our oral

history project, an area where he had considerable interest and

expertise. He was a principal investigator of the oral history

project at FLIS. The University has established the Laurent-G.

Denis Scholarship Fund in his memory.

Profiles

Betty Spicer, a Director of the Association, has advised that she

is compiling a sketch of the career of Alberta Letts as a tribute

to her and to her iortant role in the development of county and

regional libraries. It will add to the oral history tapes of county

librarians and those other pioneer librarians who were the

forerunners of the actual establishment of Ontario county

libraries. Before her tragic death in a car accident, Alberta was
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the Director of the Provincial library of Nova Scotia. Her early

career was in county libraries in Ontario.

Perhaps other members of the Association or those reading this

newsletter have material about deceased librarians and library

workers which ought to be part of the archival collection. If you

have stories to tell or recollections of individual librarians

write it down and sent to us. Such recollections will be an

invaluable addition to the collections of the Association.

Some biographical sketches have been written but, because they

usually appeared in a local publication, may not have had wide

distribution and may have almost disappeared.' T.zo that have been

received in the office are Deane Kent's biographical sketch of

Richard E. Crouch, "A Man Ahead of His Time" which was published by

the London Public Library Board in 1962 and Jim Pilton's "Hugh

Cameron Gourlay 1903-1971" which was published as an issue of the

Edmonton Public Library's "News Notes" for June, 1972. Copies of

the latter were sent to us by Mort Coburn.

The Elizabeth Homer Morton Trust (update)

Those of you who receive CIA's Feliciter will have noted in the

January issue under Council motions the following: "that the CIA

establish a trust fund in memory of Elizabeth Homer Morton and that

its charitable purpose be determined in consultation with the

advice of CLAs legal counsel". Ex Libris has been advised that the

procedure will take several months and cost a few hundred dollars.

Oral History Manual

The Executive of the Association has set the price of the Manual
(see minutes) by Stephen Cummings, "Procedures for Oral History
Interviews" at $5 a copy. It will be photocopied on demand and
placed in duo-tang binders. Price includes mailing. If members
wish to keep the copies picked up at the meeting on November 19,
they may wish to send a cheque to the Association.
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2nd Annual General Meetirxt

The 2nd annual general meeting was held at the Harbour Castle

Westin Hotel, Toronto, on Thursday, November 19,1987, a

preconference program day of the Ontario Library's Association's

85th annual conference held in the same hotel. (In addition to

hosting meetings of librarians that day, the Harbour Castle had a

distinguished guest in King Olav V of Norway attending a dinner

with Norwegian veterans who had trained during World War II at

Little Norway in Toronto.) Fifty-seven people registered for the Ex

Libris meeting which included a morning and afternoon session with

a lunch and informal get together period between 12:00 and 2:00

p.m. Betty Hardie organized the meeting with the cooperation and

assistance of OLA President Gerda Molson and Larry Moore, OLA

Executive Director. Betty was assisted by Ex Libris members, Edith

Jarvi and Isabel McLean. Summaries of the morning and afternoon

sessions are included in the Newsletter.

If there were an award for the member who travelled the greatest

distance to attend, it would go to Frances Morrison from Saskatoon,

before her retirement Chief Librarian of the Saskatoon Public

Library. It was a happy occurrence that a visit to her family in

Toronto coincided with the date of the Ex Libris meeting. 'Bo

members travelled from the nation's capitol to attend: Pamela

Hardisty and Hazel Roberts. Before her retirement, Pam was

Assistant Librarian of the Library of Parliament. Hazel has just

retired as Manager of the Documents Centre, Association of

Universities and Colleges of Canada, Ottawa.  Anne Locatelli,

Librarian of the Elliot Lake High School, was the only person

attending from northern Ontario.

Morning Session 10:00 a.m.

Speaker: Roger Nickerson, Audiovisual Archivist, Ontario Archives

Mr. Nickerson in his talk "Aspects of Oral History" provided advice

on equipment, its use and maintenance, and touched on the
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assistance which the Ontario Archives offers to those embarked on

oral history projects.

In reviewing equii nt to be used, its handling and maintenance,
Mr. Nickerson recarunended the use of a stereo-cassette recorder
with two microphones and speakers. Recording in stereo provides
superior sound quality. As to the tape itself, a well-laxywn brand

name suffices but it should not be longer than 90 minutes recording
time. Sixty minute tape is even better because of its thickness.
These machines should be well maintained and the alignment of the
heads carried out by a service bureau.  The heads should be

demagnetized every twenty to thirty hours, but care should be taken
in demagnetizing as the tape heads can be destroyed in the process.

The interview site should have no ambient noise. It should be
tested first - the tape recorder picks up every noise -before
proceeding with the interview. Be sure to record an introduction
on the tape, identify the interviewer and interviewee, give date,
location and purpose of the interview. Be sure to number the reels

in a multi-reel interview. Be careful of the recording level; try
for the centre of the scale between the left and ri ght channels.
If the recording level is higher, a lot of tape hiss will build up.

To ensure preservation, all reels should be copied at once and the
original stored in an archive or some secure storage spot with
constant climate control. The copy can be made available for use.
For transcription, detailed indexing of tapes is desirable, but
notes can suffice. Mr. Nickerson pointed out that audiotape can be
copied onto videocassette. Identifying the exact spot where
indexed content occurs is more accurate with videocassette.
Constant temperature and humidity are important because changes in
humidity will affect the cassette over time. The tape should be
run through the tape recorder every five to ten years. This
discourages the ghost effect or print through.
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Mr. Nickerson said that the Ontario Archives will copy the tapes of

organizations (they have high speed equipment for this), give

advice, and will share their technical expertise. It is even

possible to use their equipment in-house. They cannot, however,

afford to do transcriptions. A directory of archive depositories

in the Ontario Archives is available. Oral history collections in

the Archives include: Ontario Department of Agriculture Oral

History Project (a slide-tape on farm life and activities in this

century); Ontario Registered Music Teachers' Association, Ontario

Historical Series, the Multicultural History Society, the Osgoode

Society, Professional Engineers of Ontario, projects undertaken by

the Ministry of Corrections, Lands and Forests, a project on labour

history in the Thunder Bay region, etc.

Afternoon Session 3:00 p.m.

Panel Discussion: Future Directions for Ex Libris

Panel: Madge Allwood, Reg Rawkins, John Wilkinson

Various themes emerged in the initial discussions - why oral

history, how to fund activities, how to get members involved.

As a number of oral history projects in our field are underway, the

question was asked again - is there a need for this group to

undertake such projects? If so, how are the resulting tapes to be

handled and stored? It was pointed out that this group can still

be instrumental in gathering the data, but may not publish it.

Otherwise a lot of personal unrecorded views and details on

developments in libraries will be lost. In many cases, these can

be gathered only from those who have lived through the important

times in this field. The Chairman supported this by pointing to

the example of county library history where the record needs to be

made of what the founders of these systems accomplished. He was

concerned, however, by the problem of funding such activities after

the termination of the New Horizons Grant, how committees could be

structured for this historical work and how to ensure publication
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of the newsletter to keep members informed.

A number of the members were keen that for a start the Association

should concentrate on oral history and felt that the budget should

be organized so that funds are available for this. A cciiittee on

oral history should be established with the intent of forming local

conunittees which could proceed with projects for their localities.

Among those who expressed an interest in volunteering to organize

projects were: Ruth Wertheimer, Bob Blackburn, Hazel Roberts,

(Ottawa area), Lachlan McRae. L. McRae was willing to take on a

project to collect photographs - negatives or prints would be

acceptable. He saw a problem with storage of photographs and other

memorabilia and asked if SLIS, University of Western Ontario, could

take care of the storage. A suggestion had been made that to

accompany membership lists, short biographies should be compiled

accompanied by photographs.

Among other ideas of activities with which the Association should

concern itself - go beyond historical research and look at research

in general - spend time asking questions about librarianship,

discuss the findings of research being carried on and try to find

some answers. Another suggestion was that the Association concern

itself with the question of the mandatory retirement policy and

conditions of employment for retired persons wishing to practice

after retirement.

In terms of

Canada-China

Association

tours which

organization

China.

funding, H.C. Campbell, President of

Friendship Associations, pointed

could earn revenue by cooperating in

would be of interest to members.

is organizing six educational semir

the Federation of

out that the

promoting travel

This year his

ars and tours to

At the end, Madge Allwood summarized the ideas and suggestions

brought forward by panel members and audience and recalled the
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remarks of one panel member, John Wilkinson, who enp asized that

the reason for the meeting was "more than just friendship; it snows

a great personal concern for librarianship. We really chose to be

here today!"

EX LIBRIS ASSOCIATION

2nd Annual General Meeting
Minutes of meeting, November 19, 1987, 2:00 p.m.

Harbour Castle Westin Hotel, Toronto

1.The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m.

2.A motion to limit debate to allow for adjournment of the meeting
by 3:00 p.m. was proposed by R. Rawkins and seconded by J.
Parkhill. CARRIED

3.Minutes of the 1st annual meeting of the Association, November
6, 1986. J. Munro moved, seconded by J. Parkhill, that the
minutes be adopted as circulated.
CARRIED

4.Reports
President's report 1987
E.S. Beacock reviewed the activities of the Board of Directors
during the past year. He emphasized the Association's need for
funds to support its activities when the grant from New Horizons
comes to an end. The annual membership fee of $5.00 would not
be sufficient to keep the Association going.

Membership report
The Secretary-measurer, Janette White, gave an oral report on
membership figures up to October 31. Membership stood at 100 in
1987. 8 new members had signed up for 1988 and 27 renewals had
been received.

Treasurer' s report
The Secretary-Treasurer moved acceptance of the report as
circulated. The balance on hand as of October 31 was $599.88.
The motion was seconded by J. Parkhill.

CARRIED
A financial report on the Ex Libris Organization's
administration of the New Horizons grant was also made available
to members for their information.

5.Amendments to the Constitution
J. White moved acceptance of the amendments to the Constitution
proposed in the document circulated to members.  0. Bishop
seconded the motion.
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It was agreed that the definition of a member as set out in
paragraph 3 of the Constitution does not exclude practicing
librarians. H.C. Campbell moved that the paragraph be amended to
read: "Any person whose career has been chiefly in libraries or
in the field of publishing, or in books or related fields is
eligible for membership." The motion was seconded by M. Barber.

CARRIED

6. Resolution: Elizabeth Morton Memorial
The President reported that CLA had received advice from its
lawyer that a separate trust for the proposed Memorial would
have to be established which would be independent of its general
budget. (This trust would have to be set up before it could be
registered as an organization authorized to issue receipts for
charitable donations.) The trust would have to be general in
nature and not tied to a specific purpose, e.g. publishing or
research. Members agreed that the full name, Elizabeth Hamer
Morton, should be used in naming the trust.

It was moved by H. C. Campbell, seconded by N. Knight, that the
Board of Ex Libris be authorized to approach the CIA Council in
the matter of establishing a trust fund for the Elizabeth Homer
Morton Memorial.

It was further moved by H.C. Campbell, seconded by J. Wilkinson,
that this memorial take the form of activities concerned with
research and publication on the history of libraries, library
associations, books and related activities in Canada.

Moved by H.C. Campbell, seconded by B. Hardie, that the Ex
Libris Board be authorized to negotiate as required with the CIA
Council in order to finalize the terms of reference and the
extent of participation of the Association in the establishment
and future organization of the Elizabeth Homer Morton Memorial.

CARRIED

7. Report of the Nominations Committee
J. Snell moved adoption of the report as distributed.  The
motion was seconded by L. Schryver. R. Blackburn moved that
nominations be closed.

In order to accommodate the provision in the Constitution for a
Past President, the Chairman called for a motion which would
allow this position on the Board to be filled. M. Barber moved,
seconded by J. Parkhill, that J. Snell be designated Past
President.
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The Board for 1988, including those newly elected, are:
Officers - President: E. Stanley Beacock, Past President: John
Snell, Secretary/Treasurer: Janette White. Directors-
Marjorie Allwood, Olga Bishop, Betty Hardie, Isabel McLean, John
Parkhill, Ida Reddy, Elizabeth Spicer, James Talman.

8. Other business
The Chairman asked members if Stephen Cununings' manual on oral
history: "Procedures for Oral History Interviews", copies of
which were available for inspection at the meeting, should
receive wider distribution. M. Allwood moved, seconded by R.
Rawkins, that the manual be costed and copies be made available
to the membership.

CARRIED

I. McLean moved, seconded by J. Munro, that a letter of
appreciation for the preparation of the manual be sent to
Stephen Cummings.

CARRIED
The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

The Library History Group 's next meeting will be held at the School
of Library and Information Science at 7:30 pm on Monday, March 28,
1988. Four members of your Association, Mary Barber, Betty Hardie,
Stan Beacock and Stephen Cummings (Chairman), will discuss "Ontario
County Library History". You may remember that Stephen wrote his
dissertation on Angus Mowat and the others were responsible for
early county libraries: Mary (Middlesex), Betty (Kent and Essex)
and Stan (Lambton) .

Names and addresses and members, the first to expand our mailing
list and the second to help us in the collection of written and
printed archival stuff. If we have the wrong address, misspelled
your name, not included someone, please forgive us and try again.
We try hard but our office is a desk at SLIS and at our age we get
mixed up - many of you know how it is.

Ex Libris News is published by the Ex Libris Association, c/o
The School of Library and Information Science, UWO, Elborn
College, London, Ontario, N6G 1H1. Tel. (519) 661-3542
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EX LIBRIS ASSOCIATION

COUNTY LIBRARY PROJECT
IX)^JEIflATION SURVEY, 1987-1988

Summary prepared by Stephen Cummings

In order to pursue its interest in library history, the Ex
Libris Association undertook a survey of the documentary holdings
of Ontario County Libraries in December 1987.  A request for
information was sent to each current chief librarian of a county
library. Through the survey, it was hoped to compile lists of
chief librarians and early community supporters, and to identify
the nature and extent of documentary holdings. A few librarians
have not yet returned information and we face a difficulty with
those county libraries which are now defunct (e.g., Welland County
Library) .
We most wanted an answer to the question, "What documentation could
a researcher visiting your county library for the purpose of
writing a county library history expect to find?"

Although the survey was primarily directed to county library
activity prior to 1967, we have included county public libraries
formed after that date to make the information as complete as
possible. We are aware that library service at the county level
pre-dates the county library associations of the 1930s -- Edmund
Wark, in his twenty-five year history of Middlesex County Library,
notes that a county association of some sort was in existence as
early as 1895 -- but this preliminary survey is focussed on the
three primary organizational forms of county library service in
Ontario: county library associations, county library cooperatives,
and county public libraries.

The following is a summary of data received from this request
and data retrieved from annual statistical reports published by the
Department of Education. No claim is made for completeness;
indeed, an appeal is made for further information! The address
section of each entry contains the address of the library and name
of the librarian as indicated on information returned to Ex Libris.

IN C n Y LTBRAUY

450 Sunset Drive
St. Thomas, Ontario N5R 5V1
519-633-0815
E. A. Wells, Chief Librarian

The Elgin County Library Association was formed in 1936 and became
the Elgin County Library Cooperative in 1948. It became the Elgin
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County Public Library on 1 January 1966.

PEE^SONNEL:
1948-1954, First Librarian , Eileen Wallace; 1954-1957, John H.
Wilson; 1957-1958, (Acting) Ruth Prowse; 1958-1959, David Pocock;
1959, (Acting) Ruth Prowse; 1960-1968, Ruth Pr^ase; 1968 present,
Elgin A. Wells.

u0• I •

ESSEX COUNTY TIED-M V

360 Fairview Avenue West
Essex, Ontario N8M 1Y3
519-776-5241
Pat Horvath, Adult Services Coordinator

The Essex County Library Association was formed in 1940 and became
the Essex County Library Cooperative in 1947. The Essex County
Public Library was formed under County By-law 1596, 15 December
1965.

PEfLSONNEL:
1947-1950, First Librarian , Betty Hardie; 1950-1958, Anne
McCormick; 1958-1979, Hilda M. Brooke; 1979 to present, Edward R.
George.

Annual reports: "Since 1979, no Annual Reports have been written.
All Annual Reports prior are not here [headquarters]." Other
material: "Histories of our 15 branches are kept in the local
library. At headquarters we have a file that covers the formation
of the County system and some information on our branches."

HALIHJRit1 COUNTY FUSGIC I iBf2ARY
Box 119
Haliburton, Ontario KOM 1SO
705-457-2241
Joel Levis, Chief Executive Officer

PERSONNEL' :
1965-1973, First Librarian , Noel McNeill; 1973-1976, Heather
Gardiner; 1976-1986, Stan McDougall; 1986 to present, Joel Levis.

DOCUME TATION:
Annual reports: "We probably do have a complete set of Annual
Reports." Other material: (unknown).
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!1fl 00UNTY IIARY
66 Waterloo Street South
Goderich, Ontario N7A 4A4
519-524-2105
Sharon Cox, Assistant Librarian

The Huron County Library Association was formed in 1941 and became
the Huron County Library Cooperative in 1947. The Huron County
Public Library was formed 1 January 1967.

PERSONNEL:
1941-1945, First Librarian, Rose Aitken; 1945-1961, Jean Eckniler;
1961-1962, Miss M. L. Stirling; 1964-1966, Miss M. L. Clements;
1966-1969, Caroline Croke; 1969-1970, (jointly held) John
Moldenhauer and Betty MacKenzie; 1970-1974, Ethel Dewar; 1974-1987,
William Partridge.

DOCUMENTATION:
Annual reports: (unknown) . Other material: "We have the Huron
County Minute Books from 1950 to the present."

IAMBMN COUNTY LARYY
546 Niagara Street
Wyoming, Ontario NON 1TO
519-845-3324
Ron Baker, County Librarian

The Lambton County Library Association was formed in 1932 and
became the Lambton County Library Cooperative in 1946.

PERSONNEL:
Miss Dorothy Carlisle and Mr. J. A. Huey, County Clerk, proposed
idea of forming a cooperative with the Sarnia Public Library. Dr.
J. Lamont was first President of the Association. 1939-1945, First
Librarian, Ruby Hudson; 1945-1947, Helen Blair; 1947-1949, E. S.
Beacock; 1949-1952, R. M. Mike Donovan; 1952-1956, Al Bowron; 1956-
1967, Marion Par t; 1967-1987, Ron Baker; 1987 present, Robert
Krieg.

DOCUMENTATION:
Annual reports: complete. Other material: files on Lanbton County
Library Association; Iambton County Cooperative; Reports to County
Council; Minutes and By-Laws, Carlisle correspondence; Bowron
correspondence; Lainont correspondence; Pancjman correspondence;
Finances; Statistics of Operation; Annual Financial Reports;
Budget; etc.
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1fl X & J1)fl RI ^XJNIY RIBLIC LDI RY

37 Dundas Street West
Napanee, Ontario KIR 1Z5
613-354-2585
Mary Anne Evans, Director

The Lennox & Addington County Public Library was foni1 under
County by-law # 1638, and began operation on 1 January 1972.

PEE ONNEL:

Barry Robinson, First County Librarian , 1972-1973; Bruce Geddes,
1973-1983; Mary Anne Evans, 1983 present.

DOCUMENTATION:

Annual reports: 11Our County Library did not produce Annual Reports
until January 1986, when one was issued for 1985. SuL seg xently, a
report was issued for 1986 and 1987." Other material: early files
discarded; "Any Minute Books in the office when [Mary Anne Evans]
became Director were forwarded to the County Museum for safekeeping
... we transfer as much material as possible which might have any
historical interest immediately to the Museum, e.g., posters,
photographs. It

MI SEX OCR Y LI RY
Arva, Ontario NOM 1CO
519-438-8368
Janet Moss, Librarian

PERSONNEL:
Audrey Gray, (date unknown)-1953; Howard Overend, 1954-1955; Roy
Thomas, 1956-1958; Fran Whiteway, 1959-1976; Flora McPherson, 1976-
1982; Janet Moss, 1982-present.

DOCUME TrATION:
Annual reports: complete from 1935 (1 or 2 missing).  Other
material: Minute Books and Accession Books for the Middlesex County
Cooperative; annual reports, Minute, Accession and Register Books
of many member libraries from the period before the County Public
Library was formed; scrapbooks from 1964; member libraries have own
scrapbooks; newsletter, Town & Country Librarian (1964, vol. 1, no.
1 - to present).

COUNTY OF SIMME LI ARY CJOI 2ATIVE
Administration Centre
Midhurst, Ontario LOL 1X0
705-726-9300
Maurice G. Allen, Chief Librari an
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The Simcoe County Library Association was formed in 1940 and became
the Simcoe County Library Cooperative in 1947. In 1976, the County
of Simcoe Library was formed.

PEAS XOTEL:
1940-1943, First Librarian, Lila McPhee; 1943-1945, Alberta Letts;
1946-1949, Audrey Gray; 1949-1953, Elsie Dunn; 1954, Roberta
Gilbank; 1955-1957, Earla Pilatzke (Acting); 1957-1958, H. J. Medd;
1958-1959, Mary Ellen Young (Acting); 1959-1960, Iuana Young
(Acting); 1960-1965, Charles Doherty; 1965, Sheila Cadogan
(Acting); 1966-1967, Ronald Mackenzie; 1968, Sheila Cadogan
(Acting); 1968-?, Ken McPherson; ?-present, Maurice Allen.

DOCUMEN 'ATION:
Annual reports: complete from 1950. Other material: "We also have
minute books dating back to the beginning as well as various
ledgers."

VICIC IA COUNTY PUBLIC T IBRARY
32 William Street North
Lindsay, Ontario K9V 4A1
705-324-9872, ext. 224
Mary Beth Gibson, Librarian

Victoria County Library Cooperative was established in 1952 and
became the Victoria County Public Library on 1 January 1967.

PERSONNEL:
Frank Weldon, Clerk of Victoria County, and Amy Cosh, Librarian for
Bobcaygeon, were influential in the founding of the Victoria County
Library: both are now deceased. (date unknown) June Thexton, 1955-
1964; Janet Nowakowski, 1965-1978; 1979-present, Mary Beth Gibson.
Other: Rita Barr, May 1964-present, enployee of the Library.

DOCUMENTATION:
Annual reports: (inc.). Other material: "As a matter of fact, all
we really have on hand in our files are the last half dozen years.
If a researcher seriously wants to know more about this library, I
would suggest contacting Mrs. Rita Barr and Mrs. June Thexton."

W 21OO REGIONAL LIFRARY
Marsland Centre
Waterloo, Ontario N2J 4G7
519-885-9535
Karin Manley, Director of Library Services

Waterloo County Library was formed (date unknown), but became the
Waterloo Regional Library on 1 January 1973.
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PF^2SONNEL:
James Sanderson of Preston was one of the enthusiastic o rganizers
of the Waterloo County Library Cooperative. 1967-1968, Acting
Chief Librarian, B. Gowing; 1968-1974, First thief Librari an, Judy
Ettinger; 1974 present, Karin Manley.
J JN ENThTION:
Annual reports: (inc.). Other material (mic rofilmed and available
at headquarters): annual report of public libraries, 1965-1970
(inc.); financial forms, 1958-1971 (inc.); financial reports for
public libraries, 1960-1971; grant forms, 1958-1971 (inc.); James
Sanderson Memorial Library Fund, 1962; Librari an 's reports, 1956-
1963, 1968-1974; Waterloo County Library: Additions, Renovations;
Waterloo County Library: Formation; Waterloo County Library: Board-
Agendas, 1968-1972; Waterloo County Library Board Minute Book:
1963-1967 (inc.), 1968-1972; Waterloo County Library Minute Book
and Accounts Approved, 1956-1962. Note: Since 1973 and the advent
of Regional Government, all pertinent library records are
maintained by the Regional Clerk and the Finance Department.

W1 II C IJNTY PUBLIC LIBRARY
Wellington Place
R R # 1
Fergus, Ontario N1M 2W3
519-846-5761
Patrick Harvie, Librarian

Wellington County Public Library was formed under County by-law #
2910, on 9 December 1974.

PE SONNEL:
Sam Bowman, then Reeve of Pilkington Township, was instrumental in
the Library's formation. June 1975 to present, First Librarian,
Patrick Harvie.

DOCUMENTATION:
Annual reports: calete.
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NEW MEMBERSFOR 1988

Sister Evelyn Beerepoot, 750 Kingston Rd.,
Toronto, Ont., M4E 1R7. (416) 691-4407

Inez Cawley, 107 - 200 Shakespeare Dr.,
Waterloo, Ont., N2L 6C1. (519) 747-4421

Joan Fairfield, R.R. #1,
Thornbury, Ont., NOR 2P0. (519) 599-6218

Janet Fyfe, 432 Oak Park Dr.,
London, Ont., N6H 3N4. (519) 472-5201

Dorothy Hall, 327 Fifth Ave.,
Ottawa, Ont., K1S 2N6. (613) 235-4756

Rosemary T. Laevens, 387 Empire Ave.,
Thunder Bay, Ont., P7E 4S3.

Anne Locatelli, 6 Hart Rd.,
Elliot Lake, Ont., P5A 1P8. (705) 848-4066

John MacPherson, 124 Regent St.,
London, Ont., N6A 2G4. (519) 434-1917

Heather McCallum, 402 - 175 Elm St.,
Toronto, Ont., M5T 2Z8. (416) 598-0661

Dr. Marget H.C. Meikleham, St. Joseph's Villa, 56 Governor's Rd.
Dundas, Ont., L9H 5G7. (416) 627-0941

Ruth Parsons, 897 Edgewater Dr.,
Tonawanda, New York, USA, 14150. (716) 691-9706

RuthAnn Raiken, 116 Devon Lane,
Williainslake, N.Y., USA, 14221. (716) 632-8901

Donald A. Redmond, 9 St. Catherine St.,
Kingston, Ont., K7K 3R9. (613) 546-7728

Jean A. Rice, 49 - 60 Coldwater St., East,
Orillia, Ont., L3V 1W5. (705) 325-5817

Hazel J. Roberts, 76 Winbro Priv.,
Ottawa, Ont., K1V 0M6.

Laura F. Stewart, 612 - 1 Grosvenor St.,
London, Ont., N6A 1Y2. (519) 439-5547

Sister Gertrude Stock, 750 Kingston Rd.,
Toronto, Ont., M4E 1R7. (416) 691-4407

Audrey Storey, 309 Butler St., Box 342,
Niagara-on-the-Lake, Ont., LOS 1J0. (416) 468-3670

Alma Webster, 2B - 10242 120 Street,
Edmonton, Alta., T5K 2A3. (403) 488-5839

Shirley K. Wigmore, Jackson Library, OISE, 252 Bloor St., West
Toronto, Ont., M5S 1V6. (416) 923-6641

Verna M. Wilson, 1005 - 322 Brock St.,
Kingston, Ont., K7L 1S9. (613) 546-0485

Ronald Yeo, 1453 Parker Ave.,
Regina, Sask., S4S 4R7. (306) 584-0173
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MEMBERSHIPS RENEWED FOR 1988

David C. Appelt, 18 Sunnyside Dr.,
St. Catharines, Ont., L2M 2A1. (416) 934-6046

Katharine L. Ball, 312 - 95 Prince Arthur Ave.,
Toronto, Ont., M5R 3P6. (416) 923-6033

Mary Barber, 28 Bellevue St.,
London, Ont., N6C 4A6.

E. Stanley Beacock, 668 Cranbrook Dr.,
London, Ont., N6K 1W6. (519) 472-8052

Olga Bishop, 62 Thornton Ave.,
London, Ont., N5Y 2Y3.

Albert Wilson Bowron, 137 Beaconsfield Ave.,
Toronto, Ont., M6J 3J5. (416) 532-9762

Moira Cartwright, P.O. Box 758,
Kingston, Ont., K7L 4X6.

Morton Coburn, 2508-B - 333 E. Ontario St.,
CZicago, Illinois, USA, 60611. (312) 751-2693

Dr. Violet Coughlin, 1810 - 666 Spadina Ave.,
Toronto, Ont., MSS 2H8. (416) 961-0626

Stephen Cunnings, 1018 - 115 therryhill Blvd.,
London, Ont., N6H 2L8. (519) 672-7725

Margaret Davies, 2739 Sunset Dr.,
Kamloops, B.C., V2C 4K5.

Dorothy L. Dixon, 1202 - 250 Scarlett Rd.,
Toronto, Ont., M6N 4X5. (416) 769-2142

Eleanore C. Donnelly, 478 Cheapside St.,
London, Ont., N5Y 3X3. (519) 432-7476

Jean Eckmier, 310 - 555 Elm Ave., North,
Listowel, Ont., N4W 3P5. (519) 291-1689

Sara E. Girey, 13 Nelson Square ,
Barrie, Ont., L4M 4J6. (705) 728-1130

Betty Hardie, 507 -• 61 Richview Rd.,
Islington, Ont., M9A 4M8. (416) 247-3477

Dr. Mary E.P. Henderson, R.R. #2,
Cornwall, P.E.I., COA 1H0. (902) 675-3826

Margaret Home, 10 Appletree Court,
Simcoe, Ont., N3Y 4V1. (519) 426-4661

Geraldine Hughes, 316 - 1265 6-Line,
Oakville, Ont., L6H 1X2. (416) 844-6549

R.C. (Esther) Jacobsen, 32 Lowther Ave.,
Toronto, Ont., NT5R 106. (416) 923-8273

Edith Jarvi, 905 - 1463 Eglinton Ave., West,
Toronto, Ont., M6C 3Z5. (416) 787-2986

Nancy Knight, 21 Roxborough St., East,
Toronto, Ont., M4W 1V5. (416) 922-4310

Elizabeth Loosley, 427 Riverside Dr.,
Oakville, Ont., L6K 3N6. (416) 845-4439

Helen M. Lothian, P.O. Box 1454,
Niagara-on-the-Lake, Ont., LOS 130. (416) 468-2922

Lily Luoma, 312 Gillies St.,
Sault-Ste. Marie, Ont., P6C 3Z7. (705) 253-2434
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Rusty H. Macdonald, 203 - 406 Simcoe St.,
Victoria, B.C., V8V 1L1. (604) 383-0006

Lachlan F. MacRae, P5 - 1305 Ontario St.,
Burlington, Ont., L7S 1Y1. (416) 681-2490

John M. Marshall, 22 Braeside Rd.,
Toronto, Ont., M4N 1X7. (416) 489-7165

Isabel McLean, 604 - 375 Brunswick Ave.,
Toronto, Ont., M5R 2Z3. (416) 922-6746

Barbara Michell, 1503 - 260 Scarlett Rd.,
Toronto, Ont., M6N 4X6. (416) 767-3356

Clara G. Miller, 907 - 18 Brownlow Ave.,
Toronto, Ont., M4S 2K8. (416) 488-6059

Doris Moggridge, 1005 - 190 St. George St.,
Toronto, Ont., M5R 2N4. (416) 962-4770

H.E. (Phyllis) Moorhouse, 477 Rippleton Rd.,
London, Ont., N6G 1M7. (519) 471-0324

Frances Morrison, 803 - 337 6th Ave., North,
Saskatoon, Sask., S7K 2S4. (306) 653-3670

June E. Munro, 710 - 35 Towering Heights,
St. Catharines, Ont., L2T 3G8. (416) 685-8746

Florence B. Murray, 610 - 77 St. Clair Ave.,
Toronto, Ont., M4T 1N5.

Anne Nyland, R.R. #1,
Long Sault, Ont., KOC 1PO. (613) 933-6195

John Parkhill, 62 Chelford Dr.,
I n Mills, Ont., M3B 2E5. (416) 444-5136

James W. Pilton, 604 - 999 Gilford St.,
Vancouver, B.C., V6G 2N8. (604) 687-4688

Katherine L. Punch, 89 Carol Court,
Sault Ste. Marie, Ont., P6A 4S3. (705) 942-6277

Mary B. Rossie, 822 - 1 Grosvenor St.,
London, Ont., N6A 1Y2. (519) 432-1300

Dorothy E. Ryder, 603 - 1420 West 11th Ave.,
Vancouver, B.C., V6H 1L2. (604) 736-6974

Louise Schryver, 454 King St., West,
Chatham, Ont., N7M 1G5. (519) 352-0985

Margaret Sexsmith, Box 59,
Cedar Springs, Ont., HOP lEO. (519) 676-8713 ,.

Dorothy Shahoff, 39 Ross St.,
Barrie, Ont., L4N 1G1. (705) 726-0771

Mary E. Silverthorn, 539 - 4000 Yonge St.,
Toronto, Ont., M4N 2N9. (416) 489-2426

Olive I. Smith, 612 - 55 Oakmount Rd.,
Toronto, Ont., M6P 2M5. (416) 762-2329

W.R. (Evelyn M.) Smith, 123 Yonge Blvd.,
Toronto, Ont., M5M 3H2. (416) 487-0726

Jean Snell, 64 Stuart St.,
Guelph, Ont., NIE 4S5.

John D. Snell, 64 Stuart St.,
Guelph, Ont., N1E 4S5.

Elizabeth Spicer, 1038 Patricia St.,
London, Ont., N6A 3V4. (519) 438-6946
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Mac de St. Remy, 236 Princess St.,
Kingston, Ont., K7L 1B2. (613) 542-1682

Roberta Wilson Weiner, 821 Windsor St.,
Fredericton, N.B., E3B 4G7. (506) 454-2563

Pauline Weir, 6 - 74 Sanford St.,
Barrie, Ont., L4N 3C5. (705) 737-2538

Janette H. White, 1107 - 1231 Richmond St.,
London, Ont., N6A 3L9. (519) 438-4985

Marion C. Wilson, R.R. #2,
Merrickville, Ont., KOG 1NO. (613) 269-4720

MEMBERSHIPS NO RENEWED YET FOR 1988

John R. Adams, 27 Ladore Cres.,
Brayton, Ont., L6Y 1V4. (416) 459-1740

Maureen Adams, 27 Ladore Cres,
Brampton, Ont., L6Y 1V4. (416) 459-1740

Madge Aliwood, R.R. #6,
Wiarton, Ont., N6C 4A6. (519) 534-0083

Vera Badger, 375 Book Rd., North Unit 5,
Grimsby, Ont., L3M 2M8. (416) 945-2327

Kay Baikie, 151 Collier St.,
Toronto, Ont., M4W 1M2. (416) 923-3887

Dr. Robert H. Blackburn, 5324 Durie Rd.,
Streetsville, Ont., L5M 2C7. (416) 826-2104

Sue Bonsteel, 204 Cobourg St.,
Stratford, Ont., N5A 3G1. (519) 271-6026

Honor Buttars, R.R. #1,
Gore's Landing, Ont., KOK 2E0. (416) 342-3308

Harry Campbell, 373 Glengrove St., West,
Toronto, Ont., N5N 1W4. (416) 485-8063

Audrey (Gray) Cobban, R.R. #5,
Mount Brydges, Ont., NOL 3WO. (519) 264-9263

Grace Coutts, 1617-30 Tuscarora St.,
Windsor, Ont., N9A 6Y6. 253-6123

Florence O rings, R.R. #3,
London, Ont., N6A 4B7. (519) 471-1577

Frank Dolan, 1306 - 585 Proudfoot Lane,
London, Ont., N6H 4R6. (519) 472-9485

Joan Edwards, 1715 Rossland Rd., East,
Whitby, Ont., LIN 3P1. (416) 728-2467

L. Galloway, ADDRESS UNKNOWN.
Marjory George, 29 Renfrew Ave.,

Chatham, Ont., N7M 4E4. (519) 354-2749
Katharine Greenfield, 64 Inverness Ave., West,

Hamilton, Ont., L9C 1A4. (416) 383-5143
Pam Hardisty, 3340 Albion Rd.,

Ottawa, Ont., K1V 8V5.
Caroline B. Hicks, 311 - 153 Nepean St.,

Ottawa, Ont., TK2P 0B5. (613) 233-2314
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Frances Hogan, 1502 - 800 Vaughan Rd.,
Toronto, Ont., M6E 2Z4. (416) 781-8586

Margaret Hughes, 1108 - 80 Inverlochy Blvd.,
Thornhill, Ont., L3T 4P3.

Joan L. Johnston, 11 Yewholme Dr.,
Guelph, Ont., NIG 2N4. (519) 824-4204

Stephen Kees, Box 44,
Fenwick, Ont., LOS 1CO. (416) 892-3949

Eve Kendel, ADDS UNKNOWN.
Janet M. Kenny, 176 Tyrrel Ave.,

Toronto, Ont., M6G 2G8. (416) 656-5434
C. Deane Kent, 1438 Bradshaw Or.,

Glouscester, Ont., K1B 5G2.
Robert Layton, 123 Locithart Dr.,

St. Catharines, Ont., L2T 1W3. (416) 682-2435
Verna MacKellar, R.R. #2,

Glencoe, Ont., NOL 1MO. (519) 287-5122
Kathleen R. Mathews, 205 - 33 Robinson St.,

Hamilton, Ont., L8P 1Y8. (416) 527-5132
Mary (Sheridan) McConnell, 534 Bridge St., East,

Belleville, Ont., K8N 1R6. (613) 962-7022
Mary C. O'Connor, 193 Earl St.,

Kingston, Ont., K7L 2H5.
Bruce Peel, 11047 - 83 Ave.,

Edmonton, Alta., T6G OT8. (403) 439-0412
Fred Pile, 63 Bowerbank Dr.,

North York, Ont., M2N 1Z9. (416) 221-0239
Gerry Prodrick, SLiS, E1born College, U.W.O.,

London, Ont., N6G 11-11. (519) 661-3542
Reginald A. Rawkins, 44 Hiscock: Blvd.,

Scarborough, Ont., M1G 1S7. (416) 439-2222
Ida E. Reddy, 408 - 17 Robinson St.,

Hamilton, Ont., IMP 1Y6. (416) 525-9588
Eugenia Repcyte, 6 - 89 Of ield Rd.,

Hamilton, Ont., LLBS 2M8. (416) 528-0536
Dr. Samuel Rothstein, :1416 W. 40th Ave.,

Vancouver, B.C., T6N 1V6. (604) 263-8516
Judith Ruin, Box 2439,

Huntsville, Ont., FGA 11<0. (705) 789-9043
Helen Margaret Smith, P.R. 1,

Washago, Ont., LOK 2B0. (705) 689-2151
Dr. Guy Sylvestre, 2286 Borman Rd., 

Ottawa, Ont., XK71i. 5V6. (613) 521-8468
James J. Talman, 6 Northcrest Dr_, R.R. #2,

London, Ont., N6A 4 . ( 519) 434-4049
Lyn E. Tov vee, 607 - 170 Cherryhill Circle,

London, Ont, NGH MI. (519) 432-8850
Donald A. Watt, 50 Pinewood Ave.,

Toronto, Ont . , M6C %V1, ( 416) 651-9930
Dr. John Wilkjr son, 14 hit taker Cres. ,

Willodale, Onr. , M2K: 1Y8. (416) 221-7277
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Jean Kerfoot Allen, 3051 Weston Rd.,
Weston, Ont., M9M 2T1.

Ethel Allison, R.R. #2,
South Woodslee, Ont., NOR 1VO.

Beryl Anderson, 601 - 175 Bronson Ave.,
Ottawa, Ont., K1R 6H2. (613) 238-3734

Joan Baillie, Canadian Opera Co., 227 Front St.
Toronto, Ont., NSA 1E8. (416) 363-6671

Doris Barnett, 271 Grandview Rd.,
Nepean, Ont., K2H 8B9.

Katherine Bartolotta, ADDRESS UNKNOWN.
Dr. Bertha Bassam, 728 - 10 Wm. Morgan Dr.,

Toronto, Ont., M4H 1E7.
Ruth M. Bell, 3080 Richmond Rd.,

Nepean, Ont., K2B 7J5.
Eileen Bradley, 144 Rusholme St.,

Toronto, Ont., M6H 2Y7. (416) 536 6670
Ilze Bregzis, OISE Library, 252 Bloor St.

Toronto, Ont., M5S 1V6.
Charles Brisbin, 33 Springdale Dr.,

Kitchener, Ont., N2K 1P8.
Dr. Jack E. Brown, 417 Meadow Dr.,

Ottawa, Ont., KIK 0M3. (613) 746-0632
Marion E. Brawn, 2301 - 35 High Park Ave.,

Toronto, Ont., M6P 2R6.
Grace Buller, Lib. and Community Info. Br., 77 Bloor St.,

Toronto, Ont., M7A 2R9.
Jean F. Burness, 607 - 6 Milepost Place,

Toronto, Ont., M4H 1C9.
Marion D. Cameron, 407 - 671 Woolwich St.,

Guelph, Ont., NIH 3Y9.
Jean Carson, 15 Coronation Dr.,

Brantford, Ont., N3R 1K8.
Edith Clare, 512 - 330 Dundas St., E.,

Belleville, Ont., K8N 5L2.
Lavinka Clark, 73 George St.,

Brantford, Ont., N3T 2Y3.
Katherine Clarke, R.R. #3 - "Gairloch",

Lakefield, Ont., KOL 2H0.
MacDonald Coleman, The Kingfisher Press, 4721 - 56 Street

Red Deer, Alta., T4N 2J9.
Elizabeth Colley, 314 - 1350 Stanley Ave.,

Victoria, B.C., V8V 3S7.
Ruth Corner, 19 Cousins Dr.,

Aurora, Ont., L4G 1B2.
John Cozzi, 49 Dodge Rd.,

Scarborough, Ont., M1N 2A8.
Esther Crichton, ADDRESS UNKNOWN.
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Dorothy Davidson, 91 Paisley Ave., N.,
Hamilton, Ont., L8S 4H2.

Lily Dill, 308 - 717 Eglinton Ave., West,
Toronto, Ont., M5N 1C9.

Catherine Dingman, 509 - 1128 Adelaide St., E.,
London, Ont., N5Y 2NT. (519) 438-0972

Helen M. Dobie, 162 Light St.,
Woodstock, Ont., N4S 6H4.

Mavis Eastham, 201 - 2346 West 43rd Ave.,
Vancouver, B.C., V6M 2E5.

Rita Edwards, 1811 - 33 Harbour Square,
Toronto, Ont., M53 2G2.

William Edwards, 607 - 30 High St.,
Mississauga, Ont., I5G 138.

Sheila Egoff, 3687 W. 16th Ave.,
Vancouver, B.C., V6R 3C3.

Father P.-Emile Filion, ADDS UNKNOWN.
Edith G. Firth, 6 Glen Murray Dr.,

Toronto, Ont., M8Y 3H3.
Marion Fisher, 9-B Prince of Wales Dr.,

Belleville, Ont., K8P 2T5.
Isabel Fraser, C22 - 1477 Bayview Ave.,

Toronto, Ont., M4G 3B2.
J. Eldred Fulton, ADDRESS UNKNOWN.
Gwendoline Fyfe, ADDRESS UNKNOWN.
G. Mary Gait, 3 Kilbarry Rd.,

Toronto, Ont., M5P 1K4. (416) 489-0897
Rose Mary Gibson, 907 - 91 King St., East,

Kingston, Ont., K71 2Z8.
Hilda Gifford, 109 - 150 Q.E. Driveway,

Ottawa, Ont., K2P 1E7.
Grace Giles, 151 - 320 5th Ave., North,

Saskatoon, Sask., S7K 2P5.
Thomas H. Goudge, 41 Burnhamthorpe Park Blvd.,

Islington, Ont., M9A 1H8.
Bert Gravelle, ADDRESS UNKNOWN.
Malda Hall, 509 - 341 Bloor St., West,

Toronto, Ont., M5S 1W8.
Frances G. Halpenny, Fac. Lib. & Info. Sc., U of T, 140 St. George

St., Toronto, Ont., M5S 1A1.
Mr. & Mrs. N. Hebblerwaite, 18 Stephen St.,

Cambridge, Ont., N1S 3R8.
Sheila Hillen, 114 - 22 Elkhorn Dr.,

North York, Ont., M2K 1J4.
Annie J. Hunt, 16 Edgemont St., North,

Hamilton, Ont., L8H 4C6.
Edna F. Hunt, 14 - 174 Dufferin Rd.,

Ottawa, Ont., KiM 2A6.
Mrs. H.J. Irwin, Ridley Blvd. R.R. #2,

Orillia, Ont., L3V 6H2.
Alice Kane, 518 - 77 Huntley St.,

Toronto, Ont., M4Y 2P3.
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Jose1i Keast, 431 Reid St.,
Peterborough, Ont., K9H 4G6.

Martha Kister, 27 Academy St.,
St. Catharines, Ont., L2R 4Z9.

H. Jean Kondo, 66 Newlin Crescent,
Downsview, Ont., M3L 1X6.

Ruth Konrad, 100 Queen St., North,
Kitchener, Ont., N2H 2H6.

Tatiana Krynycky, Ottawa Public Library, 120 Metcalfe St.
Ottawa, Ont., K1P 51 2 .

Joan Laurel, 403 - 59 Spading Rd.,
Toronto, Ont., M5R 2T2. (416) 925-7286

Brian Land, Ontario Legislative Library, Queen's Park
Toronto, Ont., M5S 2C5.

Mary Land, 1 Briarfield Crescent,
St. Catharines, Ont., L2T 3T4.

Eleanor Iansbexg, 49 Mulvagh Ave.,
Nepean, Ont., K2E 6M7.

Elizabeth M. Lockett, 7206 Cambridge St.,
Niagara Falls, Ont., L2J 1G6. (416) 354-3738

Prof. Douglas G. Lockhead, P.O. Box 1108,
Sackville, N.B., EOA 3C0.

Aksella Lokk, 21 - 8 Corinth Gardens,
Toronto, Ont., M4P 2N5.

George Lowe, c/o D. Stokes (McGraw-Hill, Ryerson)
330 Progress Ave., Toronto, Ont., M1P 2Z5.

Virginia F. Ludlow, Apt. A - 8 Linden St.,
Toronto, Ont., M4Y 1V6.

Dr. Jean Lunn, R.R. #3,
Carp, Ont., KOA III).

Anne R. Mack, Metropolitan Toronto Library, 789 Yonge St.
Toronto, Ont., M4W 2S8.

Christine MacKeracher, 306 - 1181 Ellesmere Rd.,
Scarborough, Ont., M1P 2X6.

Eleanor Magee, 1068 Richmond St.,
London, Ont., N6A 3I9.

Elizabeth Magee, 961 Homedale Blvd.,
Windsor, Ont., N8S 2T1. (519) 945-3718

Sara Maley, 13 Nelson Square,
Barrie, Ont., L4M 4J6.

Newman Mallon, 163 Heath St., East,
Toronto, Ont.. M4T 1S6.

Mrs. W.H.C. Marsh, 367 Harvey St.,
Orillia, Ont., L3V 3M6.

Margaret Martin, 304 Murray St.,
Sudbury, Ont., P3B 2R7.

Sister Mary C. Mccann, 118 Cochrane St.,
Whitby, Ont., L1N 5H8.

Ronald McCracken, 32 The Queensway North,
Keswick, Ont., L4P 1E3.

Jessie B. Mifflen, Elizabeth Towers, Apt. 603,
St. John's, Nfld., A1B 1S1.



Irma McDonaigh-Milnes, 43 Chester Ave.,
Toronto, Ont., M4K 2Z8.

Gladys I. Mitchell, 1824 Moy Ave.,
Windsor, Ont., N8W 2M2.

Peter Mitchell, 33 Balmoral Ave.,
]London, Ont., M5Y 2K9.

Rev. A.-N. Morriset, 305 rue Nelson,
Ottawa, Ont., K1N 7S5.

Nell Nakoneczny, ADDRESS UNKNOWN.
Agnes O'Dea, 69 Le Mar pant Rd.,

St. John's, Nfld., A1C 2G9.
Howard Overend, 3281 Beverley Cres.,

Abbotsford, B.C., V2S 4M4. (604) 853-1953
Katharine Packer, c/o FLIS, Univ. of Toronto, 140 St. George St.

Toronto, Ont., M5S 1A1. (416) 978-7111
Florence G. Partridge, 507 - 671 Woolwich St.,

Guelph, Ont., N1H 3Y9.
Maurice Price, P.O. Box 351,

Carleton Place, Ont., K7C 3P4.
Reita Rankin, 506 - 1952 Comox St.,

Vancouver, B.C., V6G 1RS.
Beatrix H. Robinow, 122 Airdrie Rd.,

Toronto, Ont . , M4G 1M5.
Bill Roedde, 16 Oneida Ave.,

Toronto, Ont., M5J 2E3.
Dorothy Rogers, 1939 Lulie St.,

Victoria, B.C., V8R 5W9.
Mrs. Bruce Rothwell, Box 608,

Shawville, Que., JOX 2Y0.
M. Grace Schmidt, 650 Queen St., South,

Kitchener, Ont., N2M 1A2.
Rev. Robert J. Scollard, St. Michael's College, 50 St. Joseph St.

Toronto, Ont., M5S 134.
Mary Shantz, 193 Maki Ave.,

Sudbury, Ont., P3E 2P3.
Martha Shepard, 4360 Kingscote Rd., R.R. #3

Cobble Hill, B.C., VOR 1I1) .
Aleta Vikse Sherriff, 903 - 9927 114 St.,

Ed nonton, Alta., T5K 1P8.
Dorothy Shoemaker, 176 Riverbank Dr.,

Cambridge, Ont., N3H 4R6.
Mary Shortt, 137 Colin Ave.,

Toronto, Ont., M5P 2C4. (416) 482-0172
Dorothy Siirq^son, 508 - 17 Robinson St.,

Hamilton, Ont., IBP 1Y6.
Betty Sloan, 801 - 396 Queens Ave.,

Loudon, Ont., N6B 1X8.
Seward Smith, 2 - 126 Ontario St.,

Victoria, B.C., V8V 1U.
Judith St. John, 1002 - 505 Cumuner Ave.,

Willowdale, Ont., M2K 218.
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M. Joan Stearns, 36 Grand Ave.,
Wallaceburg, Ont., N8A 4J9.

Mary (Price) Stephens, 7 - 720 11th St.,
Bellingham, WA, USA, 98225.

Mrs. I. Stouffer, 512 - 1407 Royal York Rd.,
Weston, Ont., M9P 3A6.

Dan Sudar, 102 - 7351 Halifax St.,
Burnaby, B.C., V5A 4H2.

Elaine de Temple, 111 Riverdale Ave.,
Ottawa, Ont., K1S 1R1.

Ethel Tooley, 25 Gearin St.,
Trenton, Ont., K8V 2Y2.

Laurin Treinaine, 155 Burritt St.,
Parry Sound, Ont., P2A 1N5.

Mildred Webber, 11 New St.,
Guelph, Ont., NLE 2T2.

Jean Weihs, 6 Edgar Ave.,
Toronto, Ont., M4W 2A9.

Leonard Wertheimer, INFOIST, 27 Maclean Ave.
Toronto, Ont., M4E 3V7.

Gladys Western, 19 Nelles Rd., South,
Grimsby, Ont., L3M 2Z3.

Margaret Whiteman, Box 98,
Nobel, Ont., POG 1GO.

Pearl Wilner, 1193 Cline Crescent,
Ottawa, Ont., K2C 2P3.

Gordon Wright, 226 Timberbank Blvd.,
Agincourt, Ont., M1W 2A3.

John G. Wright, 9130 - 116 St.,
Edmonton, Alta., T6G 1P9. (403) 433-5962

Shirley E. Wright, 9130 - 116 St.,
Edmonton, Alta., T6G 1P9. (403) 433-5962

Patricia Yaccato, 400 Scarborough Rd.,
Toronto, Ont., M4E 3M8.
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For Your Information FINANCIAL STATEMENT
EX LIBRIS ORGANIZATION (New Horizon Funds - Health and Welfare Canada)
Our 18 month grant period expired on Feb. 18, 1988. We have applied for
an extension. If it is not granted the balance, which will be reduced
slightly from that on this report, must be returned to the Ministry.

RECEIPTS
Item Budget Received Balance Total rev.

New Horizons $14,200.00 $10,000.00 $4,200.00 $14,200.00
Bank interest $ 545.29 $ 545.29
TOTAL $14,200.00 $10,545.29 $14,745.29

EXPENSE
Item Budget Paid Balance

Office supplies $ 1,250.00 $ 552.90 $ 697.10
Rent $ 1,000.00 $ 619.80 $ 380.20
Telephone $ 700.00 $ 280.51 $ 419.49
Furniture
Office $ 1,800.00 $ 2,030.59 $ (230.59)
Archive &
Oral hist. $ 2,600.00 $2,600.00

Other
Newsletter $ 600.00 $ 177.30 $ 422.70
Travel $ 500.00 $ 500.00
Conference
Materials $ 500.00 $ 500.00
Speaker $ 1,500.00 $ 590.30 $ 909.70

Sect'y wages $ 3,750.00 $ 1,469.16 $2,280.84
Bank charges $ 20.80 $ (20.80)

TOTAL $14,200.00 $ 5,741.36
Expenses to February 18, 1988 $ 5,741.36
Balance, February 18, 1988 $ 9,003.93

***************
EX LIBRIS ASSOCIATION

REVENUE
1987 membership fees $ 500.00
1986 annual meeting $ 410.00
1986 gifts - 2 $ 20.00
1988 membership fees $ 380.00
1987 annual meeting $ 570.00
Annonymous gift $ 50.00
U.S. exchange $ 4.57
Bank interest 4 34.2 4

TOTAL revenue to Feb 18 $1,968.81

EXPENSES
1986 annual meeting (lunch) $ 360.00
1987 annual meeting (lunch) $ 600.00
Bank service charges 0.35
TOTAL expenses to Feb 18 $ 960.35

Balance, February 18, 1988 $ 1,008.46
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Friends and colleagues:

You have read the reports and news items in the Ex Libris News by
the time you have reached this, the last page. As you know the
work has been carried out over the past two years by volunteers
with a minor amount of paid clerical assistance.

We have been encouraged by the positive cc mnents which we have
hearth. However the organizational efforts have taken far more time
than we anticipated so that we have not been able to get on with
the programs which we have outlined in our reports.

We need your membership and your help. Please take a minute to
fill out the form below and write your name on a very small cheque
for $5. And don't forget we are looking for personal employment
letters, etc., information on county and regional libraries and
help in our oral history projects.

(cut here)

EX UBRIS ASSOCIATION
The School of Library and Information Science, UWO

Elborn College, London, Ontario, N6G 1H1

1988 membership form New Renewal

Name:

Address:

Telephone:

Annual fee enclosed $5.00

WE WOULD BE GRATEFUL IF NEW MENBEIS WOULD CCMP LEl'E THE FOLLOWING

What was/is the nature of your involvement with libraries over the
years. Give libraries, dates, types of work etc. Continue on back
if necessary.


